
REPORT ON 2024 ANNUAL STOCKHOLDERS’ MEETING  

 

To the Stockholders: 

  Please be advised that yesterday, 



 The accounting firm of Reyes Tacandong & Co. was appointed as the External Auditor of 

the Corporation for 2024-2025. 

 All of the resolutions and/or acts of the Board of Directors and Officers of the Corporation 

during the past year were unanimously confirmed and ratified by the stockholders who were 

present in the meeting and voted by poll.  

 

  


